
 
  Linear Technology Corporation 
  1630 McCarthy Blvd., Milpitas, CA 95035 
  (408) 432-1900 

March 21, 2016 
 
Subject: Obsolescence of KC Package 
 
This letter is intended to notify you that, effective immediately, the KC package versions of the 
LTC6247 and LTC6256 are obsolete and replaced by the DC8 package versions of the same part. 
The footprints of these two packages are identical, but the KC package height is 0.55mm and the DC8 
package height is 0.75mm. The parts are identical electrically. The full part numbers are as follows: 
 

Obsolete Part Number  Replacement Part Number 

LTC6247CKC#PBF  LTC6247CDC#PBF 

LTC6247CKC#TRPBF  LTC6247CDC#TRPBF 

LTC6247CKC#TRMPBF  LTC6247CDC#TRMPBF 

LTC6247IKC#PBF  LTC6247IDC#PBF 

LTC6247IKC#TRPBF  LTC6247IDC#TRPBF 

LTC6247IKC#TRMPBF  LTC6247IDC#TRMPBF 

LTC6256CKC#PBF   LTC6256CDC#PBF 

LTC6256CKC#TRPBF    LTC6256CDC#TRPBF 

LTC6256CKC#TRMPBF    LTC6256CDC#TRMPBF 

LTC6256IKC#PBF   LTC6256IDC#PBF 

LTC6256IKC#TRPBF    LTC6256IDC#TRPBF 

LTC6256IKC#TRMPBF    LTC6256IDC#TRMPBF 

 
The reason for this obsolescence is to standardize Linear Technology’s manufacturing line to the 
0.75mm package height for DFN package types.  
 
Life Time Buy 
For customers who would like to purchase the 0.55mm height KC package versions, we are offering a 
last time buy in accordance with the following schedule: 
 Formal Announcement:  3/21/2016 

LTB Orders Accepted Starting: 3/21/2016 
Final Orders Accepted:   9/23/2016 
Final Shipments:   3/24/2017 

 
If we can provide any additional design or technical assistance, please feel free to contact a Linear 
Technology representative at (408) 432-1900. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Brian Black 
Product Marketing Manager 
Linear Technology Corporation 
(408) 432-1900 
 

 


